JOPS News



Note from Mrs Durrant

17th June 2022

Happy Friday!

Well today has been a scorcher as they predicted. The children and staff have done extremely well in managing the heat. Reception and Year 1 enjoyed their first school trips to Barleylands and Marsh Farm this week and represented the school perfectly. Well done to all the children and staff who helped to organise this and make the trips run so smoothly. More trips next week for Year4 and 6 to Legoland and Stubbers - enjoy! New Reception 2023 Parents Induction meeting is planned for Tuesday to welcome our new families to the school and the first taster session takes place next week also with the new children coming in. At the other end of the school, many of our Year 6 children have their induction meetings into their secondary schools next week too which help their transitions, so good luck to all of you.

Thank you for the JOPSPA for coming in to organise the Father's Day gifts this week and we hope you all enjoy your presents on Sunday. So have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing you on Monday.

Take care.

H. Durant

PARENT NOTICES DATES FOR DIARIES

21ST JUNE - YEAR 4 LEGOLAND

21ST JUNE – NEW RECEPTION INTAKE MEETING 6PM

28TH JUNE - YR 1 & 2 QUAD KIDS

4TH JULY – INSET DAY

8TH JULY JOPSPA INFLATABLE DAY

 19^{TH} JULY INFORMAL PARENTS EVENING 3:30-4:30

20TH JULY - Y6 CONCERT AND GRADUATION – 1:30 – 3PM

21ST JULY – LAST DAY OF SUMMER TERM Y6 LEAVING AT 2:30PM

ABACUS AFTER SCHOOL CLUB

info@abacusafterschoolclubs.co.uk http://www.abacusafterschoolclubs.co.uk Telephone Kayley 07903 708764

SPORTS At JOPS

Quad Kids

We have now competed the Quad Kids for Years 3,4,5 & 6 – Well done to you all. Years 1 & 2 have still got to compete and we wish them lots of luck.

Terrific Tuesday

For all you sports fans we have had a great week in regards to the sports team representing the school. Year 1/2 and Year 5/6 mixed and girls cricket team were in the Havering finals on Tuesday and were winners in all three competitions bringing home 3 shiny trophies. Congratulations to all and well done for your hard work and perseverance as you have been training for this event for months. A big thank you for our parent helpers - Mr Lendon and Mr Downs too. The Y5/6 girls and mixed teams now go onto represent Havering in the Essex finals later this term so watch this space!

Glorious Weather

As the weather heats up in the UK can we please remind you to send your child in with a hat, water bottle and sun cream already applied. For the next week we will return to school uniform unless it is your PE day.

Attendance – Congratulations to those who achieved over 96% (national target) and well done to the classes in red who have won their 'Phase Attendance Competition' for that week. Week beginning 13.06.22

Class	% Attendance	Class	% Attendance	Class	% Attendance
Hedgehogs	94	2W	96	5G	97
Squirrels	90	3CG	90	5S	91
1KS	96	3S	86	6M	94
15	93	4B	96	6N	92
2E	93	4M	93	Overall	93

JOPSPA INFO

Congratulations to our Sports Day 100 Square winner Mrs Fletcher, who kindly donated her prize straight back to JOPSPA. Thank you Mrs Fletcher.

JOPSPA are pleased to announce that thanks to the children bringing in all their change to create our Coin Crown Mural, we raised £336.47!! Big thank you to everyone that sent in loose change to make this possible! We have attached a picture to the Newsletter so that you can see it in all its glory!

Father's Day Sale

Thank you to all those pupils that visited the JOPSPA Father's Day Sale on Thursday and today. It was a joy to see the children picking gifts for that special man in their lives.

Tea-Towels

We have had a few calls asking about the tea-towels, and when they will be sent home. They have not arrived yet, but as soon as they do we will send them home with your child.

PARKING

We have had a photograph sent to us today showing a car parked up onto the pavement completely blocking the pavement which would have resulted in our families having to walk in the road. Dangerous parking quite simply is going to cause an accident. There is a very clear photograph of the vehicle with the registration of the car, so I have encouraged the resident to send to the local authority to deal with.

New Reception Intake Sept 2022

For any new Reception parents that are unable to attend the meeting then please use the following link:

https://zoom.us/i/95823008128?pwd=eWZTSDMxL2hqV0dTc2JyMEtlYWJJdz09

Meeting ID: 958 2300 8128 Passcode: q2kxXz